## **Record of Proceedings**

## Minutes of the Radnor Township Board of Trustees

April 10, 2023

**Page 153** 

The Radnor Township Board of Trustees met on Monday, April 10, 2023 at 6:30 PM at the Radnor Community Center.

Trustee Watkins called the meeting to order and Trustee Boysel led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call was taken as follows: Teresa Watkins, aye; Dave Weber, aye; Dan Boysel, aye. Also present Ken Fryman, Ryan Rhodes, Bob Fish, Randy Butts, Dorian Ross, Brad Belville, Todd Coonfare, and Katarina Wheeland.

Trustee Boysel motioned to approve the March 27, 2023 meeting minutes; Trustee Weber seconded. All ayes, motion carries 3-0.

Ken Fryman, representing the Radnor Alumni Association, provided the Board an update on the Historical Markers the alumni association is purchasing for sites in Radnor Township. The project will total over \$23,000, to which the Board showed great appreciation for all the Alumni Association has done, and continues to do, for Radnor.

Ryan Rhodes, a Radnor Township resident, proposed installation of two culvert pipes on River Road and at the intersection of State Route 203 and Hoskins Road; the Board, having already approved Mr. Rhodes as a contractor and the culvert tile work, reiterated the need for his insurance information, as well as a quote for Hoskins Road.

Todd Coonfare met with a surveyor at the cemetery, who sent a quote to Trustee Watkins for work to be done to the new section of the cemetery for \$5,500.00 to put a road down the middle of the graves; Trustee Boysel motioned to approve the quote, Trustee Weber seconded; all ayes, motion carries 3-0. Additionally, Mr. Coonfare stated he recently had two individuals contact him inquiring about part time work for the Township. The Board requested Todd gather more information before the Board decides on possible positions available.

Trustee Weber informed the Board he is waiting for a quote to install electric at the new salt barn. He also mentioned there is an increased number of children on Hedley Road and he would like to place a couple "kids at play" signs for vehicles travelling the road.

Trustee Watkins stated she received an email with information for the 2024 OPWC grant; she will ask Doug Riedel from the Delaware County Engineer's Office if the Township is able to apply for the grant before the Board discusses possible projects.

The Board was presented with the Payment Listing and the Fund Status as of April 10, 2023. Trustee Boysel motioned to approve the Payment Register for April 1-10, 2023, Trustee Weber seconded; all ayes, motion carries 3-0.

There being no further business, Trustee Boysel moved to adjourn and Trustee Weber seconded; all ayes, motion carries 3-0. The next regularly scheduled Board of Trustees meeting will be held on Monday, April 24, 2023 at 6:30 PM.

Teresa Watkins

Chairperson

Dan Boysel

Trustee

Dave Weber

Vice-Chairperson

Katarina Wheeland

Fiscal Officer